

Acting Assistant Minister of Foreign Affairs in charge of security policy, Ambassador Branimir Filipovic had a meeting today with Mr. David Konecký, Acting Deputy Minister and Political Director of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Czech Republic, who is visiting Serbia to participate in the Belgrade Security Forum.

In the meeting, the two sides expressed satisfaction with the existing level of relations between Serbia and the Czech Republic, and with their development pace, at both bilateral level and in the framework of NATO's Partnership for Peace Program.

The interlocutors exchanged views about the political and security situation in the region, in Kosovo and Metohija, and the current security challenges and threats. The Serbian side reaffirmed its commitment to regional cooperation, with the aim of preserving peace and stability and further enhancement of economic development of the entire region.